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Town of Stratton 

Selectman’s Meeting 
January 13, 2025 

 

Present: Selectman: Chair – Al Dupell, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kent Young, Clerk. 
 

7:30 pm: Al Dupell called the meeting to order.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications: No modifications to the agenda were made. 
 

Town Forest and Rec. Area Trails: The Board tabled the issue regarding the Nature Conservancy until 

the next meeting.  Chris Liller so moved.  Greg Marcucci seconded – all concurred.  Steve Petrik had 

informed the board that the LWCF Grant pre-application paperwork for revitalization of the Stratton Rec. 

Area was submitted on December 12.  The Foreman would like to have Rob Wadsworth attend a meeting 

for a continued discussion on said improvements. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Crack Sealing – the contract for the coming year was presented and the Chair signed 

the document.  Storm Water Master Plan:  The Foreman relayed that the Town is now required to submit 

a Storm Water Master Plan with the State.  The Windham Regional Commission (WRC) is able to do this 

for the Town and, if agreed, would like to meet with the board in the near future to begin the process.  The 

Board agreed and the Foreman will contact WRC to make the arrangement.  Better Roads Grant:  The 

Foreman stated that said application has been submitted to the State.  Highway Mileage: The Board 

reviewed the paperwork and signed it, verifying that no changes were made in the last year.  Stratton 

Corp.: Over the weekend, the Resort had overflow parking along the roadside of Mountain Rd..  The Chair 

had allowed it then, but since it is not allowed per the Traffic Ordinance, the Foreman has agreed to discuss 

this issue with Resort Personnel so that it does not happen again.  Additionally, the Foreman relayed to the 

board that he is waiting for the hydraulic study for the culvert that flows into Styles Brook, in regard to its 

eventual replacement. 
 

Town Hall Use: The Board approved the following requests for the Town Hall: 1) Bethany Chase for a 

continuation of usage for line-dancing on Thursdays until further notice.  2) The Wadsworth Co. on April 

9, 2025 3) Snow Mountain Farms West Home Owners Assoc. on January 25, 2025. 
 

Town Meeting Preparations: The Clerk stated that the Warning for the March 4, 2025 meeting will be 

ready to approve at the next meeting.  The Board reviewed the Selectmen’s report for the Town Report and 

the Chair signed it. 
 

Minutes: Chris Liller moved to approve the Selectman’s minutes of December 9, 2024.  Greg Marcucci 

seconded – all concurred. 
 

Adjourn: Chris Liller moved to adjourned at 7:50pm.  Greg Marcucci seconded – all concurred and the 

meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


